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June 17, 2024 

M  E  M  O  R  A  N  D  U  M 
TO: Jim Murdaugh, Ph.D. 

President 
FROM: Barbara Wills, Ph.D.                                                                                                                    

Vice President for Administrative Services and Chief Business Officer 
   
SUBJECT: Certificate of Final Inspection – TCC Administration Lobby Renovations 

 
 
Item Description 
This item requests approval from the District Board of Trustees for the attached Certificate of 
Final Inspection, Office of Educational Facilities (OEF) Form 209, for the TCC Administration 
Lobby Renovations Project, located in the Hinson Administration (AD) Building #27 at TCC 
Site 1 – Main Campus. 
 
Overview and Background 
In accordance with TCC Board Policy 6340 - Reduction of Retainage and Final Payment to 
Contractor for Construction Projects and the State Requirements for Educational Facilities 
(SREF) Chapter 4 Section 3, final payment cannot be made to the contractor until; project has 
been inspected by architect or other designated personnel, Certificate of Occupancy and/or 
Certificate of Final Inspection has been issued, project has been completed and is Board 
approved. The Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) for this project, Cook Brothers, Inc., 
has completed all required close-out documents and has confirmed the space is in full 
operation.  
 
Funding/ Financial Implications  
This construction contract was funded by local college funds. The construction project is 
complete and final payment to the contractor is contingent upon Board Approval. 
 
Past Actions by the Board 
The Board previously approved the Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) for this project at the 
September 18, 2023 District Board of Trustees meeting. 
 
Recommended Action 
Approve the attached Certificate of Final Inspection, Office of Educational Facilities (OEF) 
Form 209, authorizing final payment to contractor, Cook Brothers, Inc., for the TCC 
Administration Building Lobby Renovations Project. 

 






